
 

 

Southeast CPC Annual Report 2021 

Purpose of the Southeast Command Area CPC 

The SECPC had an excellent year in 2021 which led to new leadership and interesting topics. The CPC 

Motto is Communication, Collaboration, and Cooperation which lead to Consensus-Building, and we 

tried to keep those goals in order throughout the past year. We started the year with seven members 

and progressed with meeting attendance of four to seven throughout the eight monthly meetings that 

we held. The 13 people who served on the council during the year could be classified as such: 

Diversity Statistics of Voting Members 

Sex: 

Male 9 Female 4 

 

Race: 

Native American  

               Anglo                              8 

               Anglo/Asian  

              Latino 4 

 

Age (in years): 

Under 30 1 

30-50 2 

Over 50 9 

 

Members (as of January 2022) 

Ron Halbegwachs, Suzy Sanchez, Mike Kruchoski, Angelo Ragland, Jeffrey Archuleta, Angel Garcia, Chris 

McDaniel, Katherine Turner, Todd Kersting, Katherine Burke, Marissa Rimel, Molly Callaghan, Andres 

Valdez 

Meetings 

Month Topic and/or Guest Speaker Attendance 



January APD Police Chief interviews 
APD Compliance Bureau 

31 

February Chief Harold Medina’s Bi-
annual Address/ Constitutional 
Policing/ APD Code 
Enforcement 

31 

March 
 

Meeting cancelled  

April Maria Wolfe; Downtown ECHO 
Meeting 

29 

May APD Compliance and Oversight 
Division/ LEAD, Department of 
Behavioral Health 

28 

June City of Albuquerque Violence 
Intervention Program 

19 

July Maria Wolfe; Nob-Hill Echo/ 
APD Special Operations 

20 

August Meeting Cancelled  

September APD Internal Affairs Force 
Division/ APD Recruiting 

13 

October APD Traffic Division/ Equity 
and Inclusion Block Parties/ 
Mayor’s Metro Crime Initiative 

11 

November No meeting owing to the 
holidays 

 

December No meeting owing to the 
holidays 

 

 

 

Achievements 

Our panel presentations continue to work well, so we are continuing with them; we have had individual 

presenters also.  We are working hard on reaching out to various community newsletters and through 

social media sites to publicize our meetings and are achieving some success. 

 

Challenges 

Despite our ongoing attempts to publicize our meetings we are having low attendance. We try to be 

topical and ask for feedback and suggestions, but so far, we have not received any.  The Southeast Area 

Command is huge and widely varied, at times we do not seem to be reaching everyone. We do send our 

meeting notifications to neighborhood associations and a few people participate as a result. 

Lessons Learned 



We have come to realize how important it is to meet and strategize our monthly meetings ahead of 

time. At times it can be challenging to orchestrate times and days. Despite our outreach attempts it has 

proved to be challenging to increase attendance to higher numbers.  

 

Recommendations 

We have made no recommendations this year. 


